
Weekly news
Monday 13th January 2025 – Happy New Year!

Welcome back - RA Young artist award



Message from Miss Young and Mrs. Perry
.

Welcome back to the new year and the start of our Spring term 
2025.
We all hope you have had a lovely break and a well-earned rest.
We would just like to say a huge thank you, from all the staff, for all 
the cards and gifts we were given before the holiday – we are very 
appreciative that you took the time to think of us.
We have hit the ground running this week and each class has 
started finding out about their new topics with enthusiasm – take 
a few minutes to chat with your child and find out what their new 
topics are going to be.
Year 6 have started with they left off, with enthusiasm, to continue 
with their lunchtime clubs – the younger children look forward to 
these lunchtime activities and our Y6 children do an amazing job, 
keeping KS1 and LKS2 entertained and busy with lots of games, 
activities, arts, crafts and even science. 
We also have an update, further in this week’s edition, about the 
Rudolph Run – our last charitable event of 2024 – thank you again 
for all your support with this – for more information and totals 
raised keep reading…
Please be aware of our information pages reminding you of safe 
parking – for both pedestrians and residents of our local area –
with the cold mornings meaning people come to school later for a 
quick drop off, please be mindful of where you are parking.
Also, for parents who get to school early, and keep their engines 
running, please be mindful of harmful fumes given out from 
exhausts, and how that can be detrimental to all pedestrians, 
especially children, younger children in pushchairs, animals and 
our local environment. 
We hope that we can count on your support to be vigilant with 
both these issues.
Further in the newsletter, you will find a link to the most recent 
edition of the ‘Family First’ magazine – to save on paper wastage 
and be more environmentally friendly, these magazines will now 
be sent as an online link.



See below for important dates for this term –
21-01-25 – Y4 Maths Workshop – 9am – parents to go to the hall
22-01-25 – Y5 Maths Workshop – 9am - parents to go to the hall
29-01-25 – Y6 Maths Workshop – 9am - parents to go to the hall 

30-01-25 – SEND Coffee morning – 9am - parents to go to the hall

22-01-25 – RSPCA visitor – Y2-4 – from 10.30am
28-01-25 – Y6 visit to the Buddhist Centre 
w/b 03-02-25 – Children’s Mental Health Week – activities during the 
week within classes
05-02-25 – Y1 trip to Black Country Museum – all day
06-02-25 – Animal Man visitor to YR – am
07-02-25 – Gladiator Visitor – to link to Mental Health Week
07-02-25 – Maths – Number Day - activities throughout the day for 

each class
11-02-25 – Dog’s Trust visitor – YR-2 – pm
12-02-25 – YR visit to St. Mary’s Church

11-02-25 – Safer Internet Day – activities for each class throughout 
the day

11-02-25 – Parent E-Safety Workshop – 2.30pm – parents to go to 
the hall

14-02-25 – End of Half Term Disco – linked to ‘Wear it Red Day’ to raise 
money for ‘Midlands Air Ambulance’ – details to follow

**Please don’t worry if you are thinking that your year group haven’t got any 
trips planned – the dates above are only the trips that have already been 
organised and booked – we are waiting for information about other trips, for 
other year groups, for later in the year  

Also

A big shout out to Theo in Year 2 who got player of the match for the 
first match of 2025 for his team KH Panthers (U7).
He pulled off two cracking saves on a very cold Sunday morning.
Well done Theo – maybe you can send a photo of you in action too.



YR News

We are 
celebrating 
you!
This week we are 
celebrating Dua,  
for super effort in 
phonics!

Igloos
To test our fine motor skills, we used 
tweezers to build sugar lump igloos. We 
placed the cubes very carefully to build 
secure icy structures. 

Snowmen
After a snowy weekend and start to 
the term, we enjoyed making our own 
snowmen by cutting out two circles 
and adding craft materials to 
personalise them. Reception were 
fabulous at cutting around curved 
shapes. Later we used playdough to 
make our own snowmen. 

Blue Penguin
This week we began reading ‘Blue 
Penguin’. The story is set in the 
Antarctica, so we learnt all about how 
to locate the Antarctica on the globe. 
We also enjoyed exploring what it 
might be like in the Antarctica by 
watching some footage from 
scientists and explorers. We were 
excited to learn that Antarctica is the 
world’s largest desert and that there is 
a volcano in the South Pole. 

Zero to Five!
Our new maths topic is ‘Alive in 5!’, and we 
started the week with a zero hunt outdoors. 
We then explored ways of representing 0-5 
and we were rather super at subitising to 5. 
(Seeing how many objects there are without 
counting them)  We used number cards and 
objects to make our own representations of 
0-5. 

Moseley Post Office
This week also saw the opening of the new 
Moseley Post Office, right here in Reception! 
It’s a very busy place and we have enjoyed 
writing letters and cards, delivering post and 
weighing parcels. 



Year 1 News

Lastly, we want to celebrate Ibrahim for
demonstrating thoughtful actions to help others.

Our Writers of the Week are Theo and Nala for their
super sentences about fireworks!

In Maths, the children deepened their knowledge of place value
up to 20, focusing on the concepts of tens and ones. They used
base 10 to practically explore the composition of different
numbers and answered problem-solving questions to embed
their learning.

In Writing, we read a poem about fireworks and the children crafted sentences inspired by
their artwork and personal experiences. The children memorised and performed lines from the
poem using their own actions.

In DT, the children enjoyed making mechanisms using lollipop 
stick sliders! 

In Science, we began to 
explore which materials float 
or sink in water. We spotted 
similarities and differences 
between the materials.



Y2 News

Writer of the Week: Ivy                 Star of the week is: Tilly  

PE
We have been practicing to pass and receive the 
ball/bean bag with control. We enjoyed working as 
a team and used different equipment to develop 
our catching and throwing skills.

Maths
We have been naming 3-D shapes and learning 
about their properties. We  explored counting 
strategies, by holding 3-D shapes, and sharing 
different methods of counting vertices, edges 
and faces that each shape has. 

Science
In Science, we started a new topic and it is all about plants. 
We know that 
1- A plant is a living thing. 
2- There are many different types of plants. 
3- Many plants have flowers or fruit.
4- Parts of some plants can be eaten. 
We have been exploring  a wide range of plants and closely 
observing a diverse selection of plants, which includes 
flowering plants, fruit, vegetables and herbs. 



Year 3 News



Year 4 News

‘I really enjoyed the dance lesson this week. It was good to work as a group and make up our own moves’ -
Coby

Writers of the 
week:

This week our 
writers of the week 

are:

Imaan & Rosie

- for writing some 
great character 

descriptions. 

This week, the star in Year 4 is Ella! Ella has 
come back with a very positive attitude 

towards her work and is trying very hard in 
all she does. 

In Computing, we are continuing our unit 
working on Scratch. This week we played a 

game called Ice Kingdom. We had to 
answers some questions and the computer 

would respond, based on the answers 
given. We then looked at how the 

programme was made and developed. 

This half term in D&T, we 
are learning about 
timers. First, we looked 
at a range of timers and 
decided some pros and 
cons for each one. We 
thought about what they 
are used for and how 
effective they are. 

This week, we started 
all of our new units of 
work. In PE we 
started our new unit 
of dance, where each 
week will have a 
theme. This week, we 
were moving like 
snakes. Everyone got 
involved and enjoyed 
the lesson. 



Year 5 News

Shining Star!
Our Shining Star 
this week is Rubay
for her amazing 
attitude to wards 
her learning. 

In Design Technology (DT), we have introduced an 

exciting project where the children will learn to create 

their very own pop-up books. This creative endeavour 

encourages them to apply their artistic and technical 

skills collaboratively.

Furthermore, in Physical Education (PE), the children 

have commenced their new topics in dance and 

hockey, allowing them to enhance their physical 

fitness and teamwork abilities.

In Computing, our students will be deepening their 

understanding of binary code and its significant 

application in technologies such as the Mars Rover.

Year 5 has had a fantastic return to school this 

term. Their enthusiasm and eagerness to 

engage with new learning experiences has 

been truly commendable.

In English, the children have embarked on an 

exploration of biographies, honing their writing 

skills by delving into the lives of notable 

figures. This analytical approach not only 

enhances their literacy skills, but also fosters a 

greater appreciation for diverse narratives.

Writers of the week!
This week we are 
celebrating Eva and Pippa 
for their work on proof-
reading for errors. 



Year 6 News

In English, Year 6 will be writing reports about how we can reduce our carbon footprint at 
Moseley C of E.  They researched facts about the effects of greenhouse gases to include 
in their reports.

In PE, this week, we 
started our hockey unit.  
We practised the basics: 
how to hold the stick 
correctly; how to push 
the ball to a teammate; 
and how to shoot from 
close range.

Our writers of the week are Darcey and 
Martha for demonstrating a good 

understanding of how different 
punctuation can be used in a report.

This week, our 
shining star is 
Shiv, for 
starting this 
term with a 
great attitude 
to his learning.



Maths award winners

“Great job this week everyone! Keep going’”- Mr Boulton

Rockstars of the week!

Year 3 – Jacob

Year 4 – Ella

Year 5 – Eva

Year 6 – Lucy

Numbots of the week!

Year R – Henry

Year 1 – Farira

Year 2 – Sienna

The average time played this week!



A HUGE thank you for all the support you gave the children with 
the Rudolph Run we did on the last day of term last year. 
The children had a super time walking or jogging round their 
designated area, singing Christmas Carols and smiling all the way 
round.

Please read below for the email we received from John at the 
Birmingham Hospice –

Dear Moseley CE Children, Parents and Staff,

Happy New Year, I hope you had a wonderful Christmas break.

I just wanted to say a huge thank you for your Rudolph Run efforts 
again this year. Including Gift Aid, you raised a fantastic £668.75. 
A huge well done!  🦌 🎅🏻❤

Have a great day in school!

Many thanks
John Hurley

SELLY PARK- FORMERLY BIRMINGHAM ST MARY'S HOSPICE
176 Raddlebarn Road, Selly Park, Birmingham B29 7DA

SWITCHBOARD: 0121 472 1191

ERDINGTON - FORMERLY JOHN TAYLOR HOSPICE

76 Grange Road, Erdington, Birmingham, B24 0DF

SWITCHBOARD: 0121 465 2000

https://www.bullsinthecity.co.uk/
https://www.bullsinthecity.co.uk/


Following on from our ‘Parking Safely’ information and flyers, we 
have noticed cars are still parking over driveways around school –
please be courteous to residents on roads around school and don’t 
block driveways.
Also, please read the flyer below – ‘idling’ cars, with engines running 
while waiting for the school gates to open, can make the air 
unpleasant and dangerous to breathe – please think about people 
who are walking on the pavements around school – for our school 
community, but also for other pedestrians as well.



We are delighted to announce that our school has registered 
for the prestigious Royal Academy Young Artist Award. 

In the coming weeks, as we prepare for Creative Arts Week, we 
will be encouraging our children to unleash their creativity and 
submit their entries. This initiative aims to foster artistic 
expression and showcase the talents of our young learners. 

Teachers will be sharing further details in class and through 
the Seesaw platform to ensure everyone is well-informed. We 
look forward to seeing the imaginative works produced by our 
students in this exciting opportunity.









Please enjoy reading the attached ‘new year’ issue of the ‘Family 
First’ magazine
If you click on the email link, it should take you straight there.
https://familyfirst.co.uk/issue1-25

https://familyfirst.co.uk/issue1-25


Please read the information leaflets below – be mindful of where you 
park and be observant of driveways and keeping paths clear - try to walk 
if at all possible -





Please see below for an advert for a local Beavers group -


